August 7, 2018

Mayor Cole Members of Council Municipality of South Huron 322 Main St south Exeter, Ontario NOM 1S6

First of all, thank you to those who have communicated with me since speaking to all of you at the public meeting on the zoning bylaw update. Once aware of the zoning bylaw update, my need has been to ensure that there are no negative impacts to our family property from some of the proposed changes in the zoning bylaw. The main changes we find concerning are how the front yard is looked at and how frontage is calculated in the new zoning bylaw. When I spoke at the public meeting, it was actually the first time I had heard of these changes to front yard position. Admittedly, we had been reviewing an older copy of the bylaw updates and had not realized that there were several new changes since our first download of the document. We have had some communications with planner Sarah Smith and look forward to seeing her report to understand her suggestion on how we can maintain the status our property with respect to frontage and front lot line.

For council's understanding we need to detail the consent application for 5 Lakeshore Drive that was submitted August 3, 2018 for the creation of a new single lot. When we purchased this cottage at 5 Lake Shore Drive, it came up very quickly and unexpectedly but we loved the property, the location and could not pass up this opportunity of having a permanent family cottage on the lake. Early on, we recognized that the property met the zoning bylaw requirements to sever a lot; eventually allowing us to build a year-round home suited to the needs of our family. The original cottage is full of character and great in so many ways, but its construction, energy efficiency, and certain design limitations do not meet all of our family needs. We desire to enjoy the property as it is and keep the option to sever and build a home that is in keeping with neighbouring homes/cottages on our street.

Throughout this process I have primarily tried to communicate over the phone, as historically in business it has been easier for me to do so. I experienced difficulty having my questions answered in detail through responses to my phone messages. Without having all of our questions addressed, one of my office's email communications stated that we were going to submit "development applications". I admit that we misspoke then, and again want to state our intentions clearly to council that we are not looking to do broader "development" to this land. Rather, we will be assisting with the submittal of building application for the neighboring lot owned by our daughter, and for

our personal property having just submitted an application of consent for a lot severance so that we will eventually enjoy a full season home there. Although we were originally in no rush to build a year-round home, with the confusion that our email brought and the uncertainty of the change of zoning bylaw, we felt it was now important to demonstrate to Council our clear intentions for a single lot application. We love the idea of living in Grand Bend permanently and maintaining relationships with neighbours and the community is extremely important to us. Further, we recognize the need to have any building integrate well with the existing neighborhood. We know that with proper design we can build a home that complements our family's needs and integrates well in the future. We please request Council's recognition of the front yard position being maintained along the roadway to allow rear yard use as it had been envisioned by the previous bylaw.

Thank you for your assistance.

Don de Jong 5 Lakeshore Drive Grand bend, Ontario